APPENDIX C

JOINT MEETING BETWEEN CARLISLE CITY COUNCIL EXECUTIVE AND

CARLISLE LOCAL COMMITTEE

Notes of a joint Meeting between Carlisle City Council Executive and Carlisle Local Committee held on Monday 31 January 2005 at 2.00 pm at The Courts, Carlisle.

PRESENT

Mr J R Collier (Chair)

Carlisle City Council




Carlisle Local Committee

Mr R Bloxham




Mr R E F Aldersey

Mr E Firth





Mr J R Collier

Mr R Knapton




Mr C F Weber (substitute for Mr

Mr J Gooding




C J Southward)

119. DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

There were no disclosures of interests.

120. NOTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The Notes of the meeting of the Group held on 19 July 2004 were received.

121. AREA BASED WORKING – RESOURCING

The Group received a copy of a report by the City Council Executive Director to the City Council Executive on 17 August 2004. Mr Gooding advised that the Executive were concerned that the Local Committee had not agreed the proposed terms of reference for Joint Forums. The City Council still wished to proceed with Joint Forums and the County Council members confirmed that there was willingness on the Local Committee’s part to formalise the Joint Forum arrangements. The Local Committee had however been concerned that the suggested terms of reference might constrain the work of Forums.

There was a strong belief amongst County Council members that Neighbourhood Forums had evolved in slightly different ways and that they should not be constrained by formal terms of reference.

Under the CPA arrangements both Councils were being judged on their partnership working and it was important that the formalised joint Forums were pursued. Some of the Forums had operated on a joint working basis for some time and all that was required was an arrangement to record this situation.

As such, it was suggested that the words “terms of reference” be removed from the Appendix and the paper be headed up Principles of Neighbourhood Forums. In addition it was felt Forums should not be renamed “Joint Forums” as this would cause confusion to the public who were used to the general term Neighbourhood Forum and did not differentiate between which Council the Forums were associated with.

The City Council intended to contribute £20,000 to the grants budget to be allocated across the Forums on a per capita basis. The contribution would be added into the general grant budget for each Forum and no differentiation would be made between the grant monies from each Authority. The City Council had also agreed to contribute £4,000 to the general administrative costs of awarding grants.

It was suggested that the Joint Forum arrangements be trialed for twelve months during which time the effect on the CPA could be assessed. It was noted that these arrangements were subject to the approval of the Local Committee.

AGREED, that Carlisle Local Committee be recommended that the principles of

Neighbourhood Forums as attached to these notes be adopted.

122. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Area Support Manager suggested that the Councils might wish to consider

rationalising the various meetings between City Council and County Council Members.

There were several Working Groups with joint membership and it might be more

convenient and efficient for the number of meetings to be reduced. He agreed to discuss this issue further with Mr Gooding and report back to the next meeting of the Group which would be held after the Election in May.

(The meeting closed at 2.35 pm)

